
“Good lights and those other lights” 
 
 
You will find me taking the proverbial “long way home” 
after work each day during the month of December.  I’ll 
travel down different streets and roads while winding my 
way home all in an effort to look at Christmas lights on 
people’s houses. 
 
There doesn’t seem to be as many houses decorated with 
lights these days as in years past.  I suppose it’s all in 
an effort to cut expenses and save on the electric bill.  
It’s sad in a way.   
 
Some people still go all out with their lights.  The lights 
are strategically placed in the trees, bushes, fences, and 
along the house.  You can tell they gave some thought as to 
the design and overall appearance of their light display.  
Many of these light displays are deserving of an award.  I 
particularly like those strands of smaller lights that are 
wrapped around the branches of larger trees cascading 
upwards to the top.  Blue lights are my favorite.   
 
The country club I often drive past has a magnificent 
display of lights in many of the trees surrounding the 
clubhouse.  It’s a pleasure to drive slowly past and soak 
it in.  One of the parks in the city I live in, “Oak Hill 
Park” has lights in nearly every tree that you can see from 
a great distance.   
 
Then, there are those “other lights”.  These are those less 
extravagant, less coordinated displays at other houses.  It 
appears that someone opened the door and threw a string of 
lights towards a tree or bush and let it fall where it may.  
I’ll see a string of lights wander aimlessly down a fence 
with no rhyme or reason.  The lights may be mismatched and 
stop abruptly in the middle of nowhere.  Haphazard is the 
best word to describe the look. 
 
If you have been reading my essays up until now, you 
probably have noticed a pattern in my writing.  I come upon 
an everyday, ordinary situation or event and look beyond it 
to see how it relates to life.  Things I see or happen on 
seem to send me messages that I must put to print. 
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So, what do I see in Christmas lights you ask?  I stop to 
think about the people who put up the lights, whether on a 
grand scale or a small scale.  What was their intention of 
putting up the lights they did?  I suspect that each person 
was in the “holiday spirit” trying to spread a little 
Christmas cheer.  Not everyone has the same means at hand 
to put up an extravagant display.  Each was doing what they 
thought best. 
 
That’s how it is with life.  We are all different.  Some of 
us are better off than others.  Some are more creative.  We 
all make contributions to society the best we know how.  
The person who is in the forefront and the limelight isn’t 
necessarily more important than the person in the 
background, toiling in anonymity.  We all have different 
talents and gifts.  Each of these gifts when used is 
equally as important. 
 
The travesty occurs when we refuse to use our talents and 
gifts.  If we think what we have to offer isn’t much, we 
are misled.  There may be someone out there who doesn’t 
need much, but needs what we can give.  Our smaller, 
seemingly haphazard display of lights can brighten 
someone’s day.  It’s true.  Not everyone needs to be 
overwhelmed with a huge brilliant display.   
 
When I drive by and look at the holiday lights, I think I 
enjoy those smaller, “funkier” displays, more than I do the 
big displays.  I try to think of the people who put those 
lights up and how excited they were.  The intention is more 
important at times than the result.   
 
I hope you’ll take the time to drive around; gas is cheaper 
now, and look at holiday lights.  Perhaps you, too, will 
have a better appreciation for “all” of the displays and 
the spirit behind each one. 
 
Merry Christmas.  Let your light shine wherever you are. 
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